


Price, Wayne, EMNRD 

From: Price, Wayne, EMNRD 
cdhriceswd@valornet.com; kpriceswd@valornet.com 
r@rthicksconsult.com; whearth@msn.com 
Abatement Plan Extensions 

Sent: Wed 8/17/2005 11:47 AM 

To: 
Cc: 
Subject: 

Attachments: 

Dear Ms. Haynes: 

OCD is in receipt of the following request for extensions: 

July 06, 2005 RT Hicks N-29 Junction Box UL N Section 29, 21S, 37 E 
July 11, 2005 RT Hicks Jet F-29-1 A 1R0428-44 S 
July 13, 2005 RT Hicks EME M-9, N-5, K-6, D-1, BD J-26. 
July 15, 2005 Whole Earth K-33-1 1 R047-92 

OCD hereby approves of the extensions. 

Please be advised that NMOCD approval of these extensions does not relieve (Rice Operating Co.) of responsibility 
should their operations fail to adequately investigate and remediate contamination that pose a threat to ground water, 
surface water, human health or the environment. In addition, NMOCD approval does not relieve (Rice Operating Co.) 
of responsibility for compliance with any other federal, state, or local laws and/or regulations. OCD reserves the right 
to cancel the extensions if deemed warranted. 

Wayne Price-Senior Environmental Engr. 
Oil Conservation Division 
1220 S. Saint Francis 
Santa Fe, NM 87505 
E-mail wayne.price®state.nm.us 
Tele: 505-476-3487 
Fax: 505-4763462 



R. T. H I C K S C O N S U L T A N T S , L T D . 
901 Rio Grande Blvd NW • Suite F-142 • Albuquerque, NM 87104 • 505.266.5004 • Fax: 505.266-0745 

July 11, 2005 

Mr. Daniel Sanchez 
New Mexico Oil Conservation Division 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 

RE: Jet. F-29-1A UL F Sec 29, T18S, R38E 
NMOCD Case # not assigned j j^^^ g 

Dear Mr. Sanchez 

In your letter of May 5, 2005, NMOCD required Rice Operating Company (ROC) to 
submit an abatement plan for the above-referenced site on or before July 15, 2005. 
The data collected thus far at the F-29-la junction box are inconclusive as to 
whether the junction box operations have impacted ground water. 

We respectfully request an extension of 120 days for submission of a Stage 1 
Abatement Plan. 

Before the submittal of a Stage 1 Abatement Plan we would appreciate a meeting 
with NMOCD to discuss the data collected thus far and approaches to the 
characterization ofthe F-29-la Junction Box site and the >250 ppm chloride 
concentration observed at the F-29-la monitoring well. 

We thank you in advance for permitting us the time to allow an informed decision 
regarding the applicability of Rule 19 to the F-29-la junction box site. 

Sincerely, 
R.T. Hicks Consultants, Ltd. 

Principal 

Copy: 
Kristin Pope, Rice Operating Company 


